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Dear parents and carers, 

Mrs Ros Bexley has announced retirement plans for early 2019 and we are all still 
trying to imagine the office without our much loved School Administration Manager! 
Yes, we are all extremely sad, however we are planning to have a wonderful farewell 
for her to celebrate her years of service at Candelo Public School (1984 - 2018). Ros 
has made such a magnificent contribution to every boy and girl, every teacher and 
every parent who have had the privilege of working with her. Please mark Thursday 
20 December from 2-4pm in your diary.  
 
The University of Wollongong Bega Campus has invited Year 5/6 students to 
participate in the FREE Kids In2Uni Program 2018. The In2Uni Program is a 
partnership with the University of Wollongong and Department of Education & 
Communities to encourage students to aspire and access higher education once they 
have completed school.  Kids In2Uni aims to start the conversation with students 
and gives students the opportunity to experience university, interact with university 
students and staff and think about why they might like to consider study beyond 
school.  Students will travel by bus (provided by UoW) at 9.30am to UoW Bega 
campus visit on Wednesday, 21st November 2018 and return to school by 2.30. 
Parents are most welcome to join us, please see Mrs Bourke. 
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What’s happening at  

our school: 
 

Term 4 2018 

Dance Practice – Wed 
8:45am 
Library - Wednesday 
CIP – Wednesday 
Canteen - Thursday 
Scripture – Thursday 
 
Friday 16 November 
Bega High School Maths 
Day 
 
Saturday 17 November 
Four Winds Youth Festival 
Dance rehearsal 
 
Sunday 18 November 
Four Winds Youth Festival 
Performance 
 

Mon 19 – Fri 30 Nov 
School swimming & water 
safety program 
 

Wednesday 21 November 
In2Uni program 
 
P&C Meeting 6:30pm in the 
Library 
 
Tuesday 27 November 
Drama group rehearsal 3:15 
– 4:30 
 
Wed 28 – Fri 30 November 
Year 6 Peer Support Camp 
 
 
Attachments: 
Community involvement 
invitation 
 
In2Uni permission note 
 
Outstanding student 
accounts where applicable 
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Thank you to all the Grandparents and Grandfriends that turned out 
for the wonderful day organised by Miss Watchirs and her students. 
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Did you see the amazing display of exquisite cars on 
the Candelo Oval last Saturday for the Summit to Surf 
Car Rally? Our school P&C with the support of all of 
our parents (and grandparents) and staff supplied a 
most elegant Morning Tea for the 160 visitors. Thank 
you for your support and in particular to Jo and Tim 
Collins, Sherryn Heffernan, Lacey and Greg Heffernan, 
Stacey Hahesy, Cassie Wheatley, Natasha Anderson, 
Kylie Berrier, Ros Bexley and Neil Bourke.  
 
We have enjoyed a very successful Kindergarten 
transition meeting with our new students and parents 
to ensure that all will be in place for the beginning of 
2019. Tuesday’s meeting was an opportunity to share 
the school plans for 2019 as well as introduce the new 
Kindy students to their Stage 3 buddy. Thank you 
Ancret and Jo for encouraging our new families to be 
part of the school community and for the invitation to 
join the P&C. Year 6 student leaders ensured that our 
parents were well informed of our academic 
achievements and other fabulous programs. 
 
Excitement is in the 
air as the Dance 
Group, prepares Here 
Comes Spiderman for 
the Four Winds Youth 
Festival Concert this Sunday 18 November. Please 
visit Four Winds website 
http://fourwinds.com.au/youth-music-festival/ to find 
out more about the Youth Festival and to book tickets. 
Dance children will travel to Bermagui on Saturday by 
bus and parents will bring the children to the 
performance on Sunday to meet at 11.00am. 
 
P&C Meeting – The next meeting will be held 
Wednesday 21 November 6.30pm in the school 
library. All welcome. 

 

Year 2 to 6 Swimming School Program is scheduled 
for Monday 19 – Friday 30 November. All Year 2 and 
children who are yet to complete the Swimming 
Program in Years 3 to 6 will attend daily swimming 
sessions. Life Saving program will be organised for 
experienced swimmers. Please return notes and 
complete payment online (POP) for the program. 
https://candelo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  
 
Year 4/5/6 Drama Group next after school rehearsal 
is from 3.15 to 4.30 Tuesday 27 November. Charlotte’s 
Web is planned for Week 9 Thursday 13 December – 
Matinee 12.00pm and performance at 6.30pm. K/1 
and 1/2/3 are busily rehearsing during their 
performing arts time. Parent helpers will rally next 
week to help with props and some costume making 
(we will draw on our existing costumes to find most of 
the costumes required), please see Mrs Bourke. If you 
are able to help with backdrops for the play we will 
plan a props workshop for Sunday 2 December (after 
the Markets).  
 

Lunch seating area – Orders for 
Signature pavers will come 
home today. Imagine seeing 
your child’s name in years to 
come as part of the pathway 

and paved area for the lunch area? It is a fundraiser 
that will help to build the lunch eating area with 
tables and seating. Families, past and present 
students and teachers are all asked to buy a paver at 
$30.00. With the proceeds of the Signature pavers 
and the assistance of our clever landscapers it is 
possible for it to be ready by the Sesquicentenary. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Sesquicentenary Meeting – will be held next 
Wednesday 21 November 5.30pm to prepare for the 
150 Year celebrations Saturday March 23 2019. All 
welcome. 

-: Canteen Menu Thursday 22 November :- 

Lunch time menu 11:20am 

 Nachos     $3:00  

 Ham and Cheese Scrolls   $2:50   

 Blueberry Muffin    $1:50 

 Yoghurt and berry cups   $1:00 

 Smoothie     $1:50 

  Quelch Icy-poles (only at Lunch 1:30pm)  $1:00 
                       Free Fruit available 

Please include a resealable container 

and cutlery for your child. 
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Year 6 to 7 transition Programs:  

 Transition to Bega HS Day - Monday 3 December 
(Year 6 catch the High School Bus) 

 In2Uni program Wednesday 21 November at 
Bega Campus Bega. Bus transport has been 
organised by the Uni. 

 Year 6 Small Schools Peer Support Camp to 
Bournda – Wednesday to Wednesday 28 – 30 
November, parent transport will be required. The 
children will also need to organise a tent for the 
camp (one for boys and one for girls).  

 
Scripture presentation 1.00pm Thursday 6 December 
and will be followed by Year 5 presentations for 
Leadership roles in the 2019 School Parliament 
(1.15pm). Parents are most welcome to join us. 

 

Class 1R News: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would just like to say thank you very much to 
everyone who made Grandparents and Grandfriends 
Day so special! We had such a special time showcasing 
all our wonderful work in the classroom, our singing 
and enjoying a yummy morning tea.  

We had our final 2019 Kindergarten Orientation day 
on Tuesday and the new kinder students were very 
excited to receive a new school hat and their very own 
special library bag, thank you again Kathleen!  

We are also very excited to be working with Mrs 
Garden to practise our drama skills and to learn about 
trust and friendship for our health studies.  

Awards:  
Great effort with home readers this week: Cooper and 
Tom 
Working hard in all areas: Ava and Emma  
Fantastic effort in sport: Jimmy and Peyton 
Showing friendship and kindness in the playground: 
James and Layla T  

Rachel Watchirs 

Class 2M News: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It has been so enjoyable to see the kid’s timelines so 
far! These are not technically due till the end of next 
week, but it’s lovely to have them come in, one or two 
each day, so that we can all take the time to enjoy the 
children’s work and gorgeous baby photos! The 
children are presenting their timelines to the class, so 
we can practice our speaking and listening skills. 

Swimming begins on Monday next week, please send 
your notes in tomorrow if you haven’t already. This 
program provides a fantastic opportunity for the 
children to develop their swimming ability in 
preparation for summer. Safety talks are given each 
day to develop the children’s knowledge of how to 
conduct themselves safely around water (at the 
beach, dam, river and pool) and what to do if they or 
someone they’re with gets into difficulty.  

In Health, we are looking at personal safety, including 
establishing caring networks, trust and “yes” and “no” 
feelings. 

We are preparing our part in the upcoming school 
play, with the assistance of Sam Martin. This is such 
an exciting time as we look forward to getting our 
costumes and performing for our community! It also 
strengthens our essential learning skills, for example; 
perseverance, cooperation, communication and 
having a positive attitude! 

Awards: 
Saphira: Working hard in all areas 
Robert: Excellent effort in Folk Dancing 
Michael: Working hard in Reading Groups 
Koby: Excellent effort in Folk Dancing 
Mabel: Working hard in Maths 
Sienna: Fantastic effort in Art 
Ivy: Working hard in Maths 
Taylah: Fantastic reading to the whole class 

Naomi Moore 
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Class 3BJ News: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to all of our Year 5/6 Small Schools 
Jindabyne Campers who faced cold weather and 
challenges with a courageous spirit. Together with 
small school students our students enjoyed wonderful 
activities and challenges offered by Jindabyne Sport 
and Recreation Centre. Many thanks to Mrs Johnson 
and Jenny Sheedy for supporting the children and 
looking after them so beautifully. 

Year 3/4 students enjoyed a range of activities as well 
last week, they are building papier maiche pigs ready 
for Charlotte’s Web and then they will turn them into 
their new money piggy banks.  

Last Friday the children developed questions and 
interviewed, using iPads, some of the Grandparents 
who were visiting the school. After listening to the 
recording they had to write reports and import 
photographs. This week they met their new Kindy 
buddies for 2019 and developed presentations to 
report on body systems. 

Best wishes to our talented mathematicians who have 
been selected to represent the school at the Bega 
High School Maths Day on Friday - Makayla, Colin, 
Sara, Mitchell and Jessica.  

Year 5 students are invited to write a persuasive 
speech for the School Parliament for 2019. I will email 
the topics and selection criteria to each child. 
Speeches will be presented to the school on Thursday 
6 December at 1.15pm. 

Child Protection lessons led us to explore body parts 
and its many systems. Ruby G, Lacey, Emma, Ella and 
Troy presented some very interesting key facts this 
week on a range of topics for the body. 

Thank you to the children who are keenly developing 
skills in drama and attending after school lessons for 
Charlotte’s Web. Today Makayla shared her music 
writing skills to create music accompaniment for the 

play. Our singers are selecting appropriate songs and 
we have started developing ideas for costumes. We 
will need 2 cow onesies. If you are able to help with 
backdrops for the play we will plan a props workshop 
for Sunday 2 December (after the Markets).  

Year 5 students are asked to read the Code of 
Conduct for leadership positions within the school for 
2019 (forwarded to emails). Students holding 
leadership positions in Year 6 will be ambassadors for 
our school. Year 5 will present speeches to the school 
community on Thursday 6 December at 2.00pm in the 
Library. Classes will then vote following the speeches 
and the leaders will be announced at Presentation 
Evening Monday 17 December. Parents and friends 
are most welcome. 

Awards: 
Initiative and improved focus in reading: Luke 
Excellent papier maiche skills: Chelsea, Lilly and Ella 
Excellent characterisation descriptions:  Makayla and 
Jessica and Sara.  
Outstanding participation Jindabyne: Heidi and Jessie 
Suezanne Bourke 
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